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City of Phoenix

PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT

T Mario Paniagua Date September 27, 2019
Deputy City Manager

From: Alan Stephenson
Planning and Development Director

Subject CORRECTION TO ITEM 90 ON THE OCTOBER 2, 2019 FORMAL AGENDA —
ABANDONMENT OF RIGHT-OF-WAY - V180076A — SOUTHWEST CORNER
OF PALM LANE AND 44™ STREET (RESOLUTION 21784)

The purpose of this memo is to correct the Attachment A -Map for Item 90 on the
October 2, 2019 Formal Agenda. The application number on this map was incorrectly
noted as “V180075A" and it should read “V180076A".

A .
Approved: J{/kw\:o \\Ww> '

Mario Paniagua, Deputy City Manager

Attachment — Attachment A - Map
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Attachment A - Map

120-00-04 %
126-07910
118070919 126-03.087A

1aeo0ranl

4

126-000¢¢

fo

/

136074012

12507-0C6A 12¢.08-008

Propose ta abandon §-foatale 12608084
/ A LL LT TTIXT T

\

13607413

\ sownn

)

oag,

2e07a14 N
126-030834
1earacd g
7. T a
us-eran g 11807098 126:07093 (12607992 [ 128070 12007020 § !::3 \
g s 26098024
useTaIe A N __smeenl| Ll
CORONADO RD
nwe-oTANT D —
6039438
aeer4te é
e0ra1m ae-arasr | 12607484 | 1260744 | 1sorees | 12e07000 2
2e-074013 g

J 126-08.8424 ‘

120-47-9% ; 12e-09-041A
12007420 128-07-004 138-07-001H [ 128-07-001K
] L

N’PLICANI' JoahR on; Hilga Wlsan LLe QUARTER SECTION: 13-37
( DATE: 14..D€C-2018
APPLICATION NQ v GGGTGA BOOK & PAGE: 058 - 28

l—
12008040

TE-05-000
i

Hearing Summary

Mr. Anthony Chattley, Abandonment Coordinator read the request to abandon, the purpose of the request
and staff research into record.

Mr. Christopher DePerro, the Hearing Officer started the discussion by asking the applicant to elaborate on
the abandonment request.

Mr. Josh Rabinson, the applicant with Hilgart Witson, LLC expanded onthe abandonment request, stating
there are existing utilities within the 8-foot alley, which they are looking to abandon. Mr. Robinson explained
that in early communications with the City they initially thought of abandoning a portion of the alley, but to do
so there would need to be some connectivity to public right-of-way. Mr. Robinson also stated that in this area
itis a little challenging, mainly because there is a 40 x 40 City of Phoenix utility easement.

Mr. Robinson then stated that Mr. Nicholas Yourgules, Civil Engineer lll, Cily of Phoenix Water Services
Department suggested instead of abandoning a portion of the alley to abandon the entire alley and grant a
Public Utility Easement. Through further discussion, the applicant and M. DePerro determined that the
abandonment of the entire alley would benefit the development.

Mr. DePerro mentioned to Mr. Robinson that the entire alley would not be able to be abandoned in this
hearing, due to how the abandonment request was advertised.

Mr. DePerro then asked Mr. Robinson if during thelr preliminary approval was a requirement set that the
North half which would be 8 feet be dedicated as an alley since alleys are to be 16 feet. Upon discussion, it
was noted that the report did not mention the dedication of the additional 8 feet thus, moving forward with
the abandonment of the entire alley will be the best option.

The Hearing Officer granted a conditional approval with revised stipulations.
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